



REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
 October 1, 2014


The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on Wednesday, October 1, 2014 at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando, Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Gus Desautels and Mike Nolan.   Five landowners in attendance.

CONSENT AGENDA
     Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting and Annual Landowners Meeting Minutes of September 3, 2014; driveway permits and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

FIRE BREAKS / EASEMENT CLEANING
     The Board discussed the recent opposition from landowners against the district doing maintenance and or cleaning out constructed and non constructed easements.  The Board directed that constructed easements are to be cleaned, mowed or regular maintenance performed as identified by the General Manager.  When major work is going to be performed such as mulching of trees etc. the homeowner directly next to the easement will be notified.  
    If it’s an unconstructed easement that the Division of Forestry is asking to cut fire breaks through, the Forestry will be required to identify which easements they wish to clear and notify the District.  At that time, the District will review and prioritize the locations according to future District projects.  The Division of Forestry will be required to notify each landowner and other agencies that have rights to the easements about the proposed work. 
     The Board will forward a letter and a map of the District that shows all easements to Mr. Cliff Frazier of the Forestry, notifying them of the requirements before any fire breaks are constructed in the future.






UNIT 11A LAKE
     The Contractors are removing trees and starting preliminary work at the lake.

ABALONE BLVD – DRAINAGE SYSTEM
     District Engineer is continuing to work on the design plan for Abalone Blvd.

18759 SHELDON ST. – TERRIKA PARKER
     After discussion the Board approved the installation of brick pavers at the above address based on a final survey and approval from District Engineer. 
 
LANDOWNERS COMMENTS
     Mr. Diehl, homeowner around Mallard Lake thanked the District for installing the fence at the entrance to Mallard Lake from Maxim Pkwy.  He also requested that the District provide more maintenance around the lake in the future.


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M. 
